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Granite Street, Starpine Place, & Allen Lane Roadway 

Improvements 

July 2025 

ROADWAY PROJECT 

The project generally consists of roadway, slope, and drainage improvements along 
Granite Street, Starpine Place, and Allen Lane south of White Spar Road. The primary 
scope of work is to remove and replace the roadway asphalt surfaces which have 
deteriorated and are too difficult to maintain. 
 
Work includes the removal and replacement of roadway surfaces, aggregate base, and 
possibly dirt sub-base. Other improvements may include slope stabilization, protection, 
and armoring, replacement of damaged curb, gutter, valley gutters, and spandrels, 
guardrail improvements or replacement, replacement of damaged sidewalk, ADA 
accessibility improvements at sidewalk ramps, storm water drainage collection and 
conveyance system improvements, and utility adjustments. 
 
The City is performing the engineering design services in-house and anticipates finalizing 
design drawings in Fall 2025. The City plans to advertise for bids, award a construction 
contract, and start construction in Spring 2026. The City anticipates completing 
construction by Winter 2026. 

 
City Contact Information 

Project Manager: Scott Balck 

Phone: (928) 777-1130 

https://prescott-az.gov/capital-improvement-projects/capital-improvement-program/

